
 

We were still waiting for our visas until TODAY 
when it got approved! We hope to take our trip now 
hopefully August 8th – 18.th We realize this happened 
because of PRAYER! Thank you so much for praying!! 
Many pastors were extremely flexible and understanding 
concerning schedule changes since we were in MN longer 
than expected.  We were able to visit SEVERAL churches 
with very short notice- praise be to God! We are so 
excited to say that actually 3 churches and 1 individual 

family have decided to take us on for support since we last wrote a letter- what a blessing this news was for us!  
Every church, along with every pastoral family, has been a tremendous blessing to us. We are touched by the hospitality, 

generosity, and encouragement that each church has 
provided to us. It is a true joy for us as we meet brothers 
and sisters in Christ that we will live with eternally in 
Heaven! We also have a huge blessing- Celina’s 
grandparents GAVE us their car to use for our deputation! 
It is a Toyota Camry, and we absolutely love it, and are so 
grateful for such a generous gift. We are excited to take it 
all over the United States! Also, the Lord allowed me to 
lead a young man from Honduras living in Atlanta, to 
Christ! Yesterday, I tried to call a pastor for a meeting and 

it was a wrong number. At the end of the conversation, Nate--a 15 year old 7th Day Adventist-- accepted Christ as his Savior. Celina 
also was able to witness to Juan Bautista, a man from Guatemala, and he received Christ as his Savior as well! 

We were so blessed to see a young girl at Grace Baptist Church get baptized- how encouraging to see God work even in the 
mission field of the United States. Recently, as Celina and I look for opportunities to share the Gospel and invite people to church, we 
have met many Muslims, who are of course very lost to the truth. It reminds us every time of the spiritual darkness that is also 
pervading throughout Africa as a result of the same religion. How we long to reach the Mozambicans with the truth of salvation, before 
Islam deceives them into the eternal lake of fire! Thank you again for your fervent prayers, and please continue to pray for us as we 
take our survey trip shortly Lord willing, travel on deputation, and share Christ! May the Lord bless you and keep you!   

Prayer Requests:  
1. No complications as our approved visas get mailed back to us hopefully by Saturday the 6th and for good ticket prices. 
2. Growth of new converts and specifically to get scripturally baptized and attend a Bible-believing Baptist church. 
3. God’s double blessing upon those who have blessed us. 
4. Continued provision of needed support to go to Mozambique. 
5. More churches to visit for our deputation. 

In Christ,  


